October 18, 1965

Dr. David L. McKenna, President Spring Arbor College Spring Arbor, Michigan

Dear Dr. McKenna:

I certainly hope you have not as yet received the official program of Wesleyan Theological Society which is to meet on your campus the first weekend of November. In planning the program for the conference, Wesleyan Theological Society's president, Dr. Leo Gox, suggested that it would be good to have a word of greeting from the president of the host college. I promptly inserted this in the program totally neglecting to write you first. I do apologize for this oversight, and I hope it will be possible for you to give to the conference a brief word of greeting at the time indicated on the official program. Should it be impossible for you to honor this request, perhaps you could appoint someone of your administrative or instructional staff to do it.

We are looking forward to coming to Spring Arbor. Personally, this will be my first visit to the campus. We have appreciated our fellowship with Dr. Thompson, and we are looking forward to the opportunity of meeting others of your staff.

Sincerely yours,

Merne A. Harris Secretary Wesleyan Theological Society

MAH: mb

enclosure